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PRESIDENT’S IVIESSAGE

After the frenzied activity for WSSA I reported on in the
April Newsletter, the past couple of months were not as
intense. This partly stems from activities in my “day”
job. I had a wonderful opportunity this spring to take a
group of students from Kentucky on an agricultural tour
of France, Germany and Switzerland. We toured with a
group of students from the University of Nebraska. Al-

though most of the students had a background in U.S
agriculture, it was great to open their eyes to the different cultures and ways of

agricultural production. And, the food and wine were outstanding!
Here’s a brief look at some developments since April.

e Earlier this year, we had worked with the Aquatic Plant Management Society
(APMS) to draft a letter to Ms. Jo Ellen Darcy, Assistant Secretary of the Army
(Civil Works), concerning plans to close the Aquatic Plant Control Research
Program (APCRP) in Vicksburg, MS. This letter was co-signed by the presi-
dents of all the regional weed and aquatic weed regional societies. The letter
and a press release, prepared by the Public Awareness Committee, concerning
this proposed action can be found on the WSSA website homepage. APCRP
has been highly productive over the course of its history and it represents the
only federally authorized program focused on management of invasive aquatic
weed species. Unfortunately, in Ms. Darcy’s response to our letter, she states
that “the Army was unable to continue budgeting for this program.” The full
response from Ms. Darcy has been posted on the WSSA webpage with our
letter. Although we are obviously disappointed with her response, we will
continue to seek ways to save the funding for APCRP.

e As I write this, the deadline (June 8) for proposals to the Weedy and Invasive
Plants Foundational Program of the Agriculture and Food Research Initiative
has just passed. Dr. Michael Bowers, Program Manager, and Dr. Jodi Holt,
Panel Manager, are presently working on assembling the grant panel. The two
emphases for the program are herbicide resistance and ecological processes for
managing weeds and invasive plants. Dr. Bowers informed me that the pro-
posals received are roughly divided between the two areas. WSSA and others
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worked very hard in establishing the need for this program and we are opti-
mistic about its funding. As you may have heard, there is a lot of continuing
uncertainty about the federal budget. However, the Foundational Programs
are a priority for AFRI and we remain hopeful that the funding for the pro-
gram will be similar to that of the previous Invasive Species Program within the
National Research Initiative. And, since the current program only deals with
plants, not all invasive taxa, actually funding for weed research should
increase.

In a related matter, the departure on May 20, 2011 of Dr. Roger Beachy as
Director for the National Institute for Food and Agriculture (NIFA), of which
AFRI is a part, is a setback for weed science. It was the communication of
WSSA and others with Dr. Beachy that led to the reinstitution of the Founda-
tional Program for weed science. We are watching closely developments in
naming his successor and we will work to make sure they understand the im-
portance of weedy and invasive plants. We wish Dr. Beachy the best in his
return to the Plant Biology faculty at Washington University in St. Louis.
David Krueger has been busy improving the WSSA webpage. I am appointing
a special committee to work with him on the redesign of the page. I will also
be asking the committee to draw up a proposal for a webpage content manager.
David'’s task is the functionality of the webpage and we could really use some-
one tasked with maintaining the content. David has also shared a first version
of a system to allow members to volunteer to serve on WSSA committees. I
think engaging interested members in the committees is vital to the success of
WSSA and weed science. We hope to have this system operational for Jim Kells
to use in putting together the 2012-2013 list of committees.

The Public Awareness Committee is always very active and willing to take on
new challenges. Over the past six months they have put out several very timely
press releases. I direct you to the Press Room on the WSSA webpage to see
these and to subscribe to RSS and Twitter feeds of new releases. In addition,
after much discussion on the subject over the years, they put together a survey
on the interest in participation in a Weed Science “Ambassador” Program. You
received some of the information on the survey and I am expecting a proposal
from the committee to establish the ambassador program.

The Weed Olympics contest in Knoxville, TN is coming up July 26 and 27. I
am looking forward to attending and thanks to Greg Armel and Jim Brosnan
for their work organizing this. I have not attended one of these contests for a
few years but I always enjoyed watching the students face the challenges
thrown at them!

There are a number of noteworthy events coming up later this year. Kevin
Bradley, Brian Young, and Jason Norsworthy have worked with Jill Schroeder
to put together a tour on Midwest and Mid-south sites affected by herbicide
resistance for EPA officials. Thanks to the North Central Weed Science Society
for providing funds to enable this. EPA representatives are interested in learn-
ing the impact of resistance on farmers, dealers, consultants, applicators and
others at the front lines of weed management. In September, the American
Society of Plant Biologists is organizing a Plant Science Research Summit in
Washington, D.C. This is billed as a workshop to develop a “Consensus Plan
for Plant Science Research to Address National Challenges.” Jill Schroeder and
I will represent WSSA at the summit. Work continues on putting together an
“Herbicide Resistance Summit” in association with the National Academy of
Sciences. Tentative plans are for this to be in Washington, D.C. in November.
This is tied to the two grants WSSA received from the Animal and Plant Health
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Inspection Service of USDA to write
manuscripts on the state of herbi-
cide resistance in the United States
and recommendations for combat-
ing its further development. Both
these manuscripts are nearing com-
pletion.

* Rod Lym is pulling together the
program for the 2012 WSSA meet-
ing at the Waikoloa Village Hilton
on the island of Hawaii. He has re-
ceived several good symposium
proposals and we are reviewing
them now to select the ones for the
meeting. Rod also has some new
ideas for the meeting including

scheduling to allow some tours of !

the area mid-week. Being Hawaii in
February, I expect most of us will
enjoy whatever he comes up with!
* | just received a report from Joe
DiTomaso, Editor for Invasive Plant

Science and Plant Management,
and here is the good news he
shared: “On June 30, Allen Press
was notified by ISI that IPSM was
approved for listed on their website
and that they would now start the
process of getting the journal an im-
pact factor. This is a very important
step for the journal. Manuscript ci-
tation will now be counted, which
is critical to the merit and promo-
tion of many university, state and
federal scientists. I am often con-
tacted by prospective authors ask-
ing me if the journal has an impact
factor. I believe that with this notifi-
cation we will now receive many
more high quality manuscripts. In
checking the ISI website, they have
already entered all articles from Vol.
2, Issues 3 and 4. I expect that they
will also enter more recent volumes

and issues and hope that they will
retroactively enter all volumes and
issues of the journal, back to Vol-
ume 1, Issue 1.” I want to thank him
and his editorial board again for the
successful launch of this new jour-
nal for WSSA.

I think that about covers it for now.
The Board of Directors will be meet-
ing at the 2012 conference site July 30,
31 and August 1. If any member has
an issue they would like to suggest for
the agenda, please contact me before
then. One of the interesting, but at
times frustrating, things on my trip to
Europe was the lack of internet (and
email!) connection for much of the
time. I will get your messages now
though. Please have a safe and happy
summer.

Mike Barrett
WSSA President

WSSA Award Nominations Requested

Our society has many members who

ice in weed science, but recognition can

only come after nomination. The suc-

cess of the WSSA Awards Program

depends on the efforts of WSSA mem-

bers as nominators. Now is the time to
begin preparing nominations as the
September 10, 2011 deadline will be
here soon. Please take the time to
nominate so the society can recognize
deserving members and students.
Information and

sented at the 2012 meeting in Hawaii
are available on the WSSA website

(http://wssa.net/WSSA/Society

Info/Nominations.htm).

All award nominations must be sub- i

mitted electronically as a single pdf file.
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instructions for
nominations for the awards to be pre- i

Deadline: September 10

i The deadline is September 10th for all
deserve recognition for outstanding
achievements, contributions and serv-

awards except the Undergraduate
Research Award and the Photo Contest.

Contact the subcommittee chair for i

questions or problems with electronic
submission.
Any WSSA member who has won an

outstanding service award is not eligi-

ble to receive another one for the
subsequent three years. Fellows are

: eligible for all awards. Members of sub-
committees are not eligible and can not

nominate for award of their committee.
Winners of most awards will be
asked to supply a biographical sketch

(approximately 250 words), the names
of two individuals whom the winner

would like contacted with information

about the award, and an electronic copy

of a recent black and white picture and
an informal color picture at work.

For general questions about the

Awards, contact Dwight Lingenfelter

(dwight@psu.edu).

SEND NEWSLETTER
MATERIAL TO:

Dr. Clifford Koger (Trey)
Editor, WSSA Newsletter
112 Meadowlark Lane
Indianola, MS 38751
trey.koger@syngenta.com
(662) 207-1604 Cell

July, 2011



CALL FOR PAPERS

2012 WSSA MEETING

52nd Annual Meeting of the Weed Science Society of America
Hilton Hotel ¢ Waikoloa, Hawaii
February 6-9, 2012

INVITATION

You are invited to submit titles and abstracts for papers
to be presented at the Weed Science Society of America
Meeting in Waikoloa, Hawaii on February 6-9, 2012
Monday to Thursday. Volunteer papers may be presented
orally in one of the section meetings or as a poster. An
individual may personally present only one volunteer,
non-poster paper. This rule will be strictly followed. In
addition to the volunteer paper, an individual may pres-
ent a poster paper, may be co-author of papers presented
by other authors, and may present an invited symposium

paper.
DEADLINE

Abstract Titles and Author Information must be sub-
mitted electronically by October 4, 2011, to be considered.
Those not electronically submitted by the deadline will not
be accepted. This deadline applies to symposium papers,
as well as to volunteer papers and posters. Abstract texts
must be submitted by January 17, 2012. The program will
be posted on the WSSA worldwide web homepage
(http:/ /www /wssa.net) and members will be informed
when available by “ListServe” from Joyce Lancaster.
Printed programs will be mailed to those US attendees pre-
registered before January 6, 2012 and will be provided to
all international attendees and on-site attendees at the
registration desk at the meeting.

MEETING SCHEDULES

Volunteer papers will be presented within a 15-minute
schedule. Concurrent sessions dictate that the time sched-
ule be strictly followed. To allow for introduction, transi-
tion of speakers, and other slippage, you should plan to
present your paper in 12 or 13 minutes. Papers presented
should report the results of completed research or other
substantive information. Information should not have been
presented at a previous WSSA national meeting. Ideally,
information reported at the WSSA Meeting should be
published in Weed Science, Weed Technology, or a similar
outlet in the near future.

SYMPOSIUM PAPERS

Speakers participate in the symposia by invitation.
Deadlines and procedures for preparing and submitting
abstracts are the same as for volunteer papers, except that
the author must send a copy of the abstract to the sympo-
sium organizer.
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PROJECTION EQUIPMENT

The WSSA has adopted LCD projection for PowerPoint
presentations as the standard and will be used exclusively
during the annual meeting. LCD projectors and comput-
ers will be supplied by WSSA members and coordinated
by section chairs. Screens, microphones, carts, and exten-
sion cords will continue to be supplied by AV services and
paid for by the Society. In order to make this process go as
smoothly as possible, please follow the guidelines below.

Format

All presentations MUST be in PowerPoint (any version)
for MS Windows (PC compatible). PowerPoint 2010 will
be the software used. MacIntosh/Apple formats will
NOT be supported. Your presentation must be saved as a
PowerPoint show file. The section chairs have requested
that ALL presentations be prepared and uploaded on the
abstract submission site so that preloading prior to the
meeting can be accomplished (see Submission of Presen-
tations).

Please limit the size of presentations to less than 25 MB.
No audio clips or sounds will be allowed. Video clips are
discouraged unless absolutely necessary. PowerPoint ani-
mation is discouraged. Please contact the section chair at
least one week PRIOR to sending your presentation if you
need to use a video clip. Limit fonts used in the presenta-
tion to basic fonts, as not all machines may have the same
choice of fonts. Examples of standard fonts are Times,
Arial, Courier, Tahoma, or similar equivalents. Section
chairs and computer operators are not responsible for
changes in fonts, bullets, and other formatting at the time
of presentation. Use up-to-date virus protection software to
avoid infecting the computers provided by the section
chairs.

Submission of Presentations

Presentations must be uploaded on the submission
site prior to the meeting. Section chairs have indicated that
they must receive the presentation at least one week in ad-
vance of the meeting (no later than January 26, 2012). You
will be able to preview your presentation at the meeting to
ensure that the formats/fonts are all as you intended them
to be. Please check the meeting program for the time and
place. Due to the limited time and equipment, last minute
editing is highly discouraged. Submission of files at the
time of the presentation or at any other time during the ses-
sion will NOT be allowed.

CONTINUED on pg 5 »»
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Equipment

A Windows PC laptop computer and projector will be
provided for each session. Presenters will NOT be allowed
to use their own computers in the sessions. If possible, com-
puters will be located on the podium in each session. If this
is not possible, an infrared remote providing forward and
backward control of the PowerPoint presentation will be
provided in each session.

Be alert to changes, modifications, and refinements in
these guidelines during the next few months (and years).
This information will be published in the October and
January issues of the WSSA Newsletter.

SUBMISSION OF ABSTRACT

Volunteer papers, posters, and symposium papers all
require abstracts to be electronically submitted. To submit
abstract titles/authors and abstract texts electronically, go
to the Weed Science Society of America homepage
(http:/ /www.wssa.net).

e After September 1, 2011, you will be able to access the
Title/ Abstract Submission Page form from the WSSA
homepage. Additional instructions will be provided on
the Title/ Abstract Submission Page.

The Program will be printed exactly as submitted, other
than format and font changes to make all abstracts the same;
therefore, proofread very carefully. Primary Contact Authors
will receive an email indicating that their abstract was
received and a later email confirming the section/day /time
where the paper will be presented.

PREPARATION OF ABSTRACT

Following are the guidelines for the preparation and
submission of an abstract. Be alert to additional instruc-
tions that may appear on the site itself.

1. Contents — The abstract should include a brief over-
view of essential aspects of experimental procedures
and should highlight significant results and their
interpretation. Write the abstract so it consists entirely
of information. Do not include statements such as “The
results of the experiments will be presented” or “The
significance of these results will be discussed.”

2. Formatting — Typing and format instructions will be
provided on the Title/ Abstract Submission Page of the
WSSA website for those using electronic submission.
Titles, author(s), and location — In the abstract, authors
will be identified by occupational affiliation and loca-
tion, not by mailing address. Therefore, please type the
title, author(s), the affiliation (institution, agency or
company), and location (city and state or country, but
not the zip code). When authors are from different
locations or affiliation, group authors and affiliations /
locations.

Capitalize the first letter of all major words in the title
and end the title with a period. Include both
the common and scientific names of weeds and un-
common crop plants in the title, but only the common
names of herbicides and well-known crop plants. You
do not need to type the title in bold-face; the system
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will do that automatically. First names followed by ini-
tial (period after initial) should be typed before last
names of all authors. The site will provide a method for
indicating the presenter, be sure to specify the present-
ing author. Do not include departments, divisions or zip
codes. Do abbreviate the word “University” to “Univ.”
Example 1. Role of Adjuvants on Sulfonylurea Her-
bicide Efficacy. D. Sanyal*, P. C. Bhow-
mik? "Monsanto Company, St. Louis, MO,
2University of Massachusetts, Amherst, MA.
Example 2. Evaluation of an In-Row Rotating Culti-
var in Vegetable Crops. S. A. Fennimore™,
R. F. Smith? J. Rachuy?, 'University of Cali-
fornia, Davis, CA, ?University of California,
Monterey County, CA.
Example 3. The Effect of Spotted Knapweed, Cen-
taurea maculosa, on Germination and
Survival of the Rare, Threatened
Pitcher’s Thistle, Cirsium pitcheri. S. M.
Louda*™, T. Rand? K. Bradley’, K. K.
Crider™, 'University of Nebraska, Lincoln,
NE, 2USDA-ARS, Sidney, MT, *University
of Nevada, Reno, NV, ‘USDA Forest
Service, Athens, GA.

4. E-mail Address — For better communication among
researchers, place the e-mail address of senior author
following the last sentence of abstract.

5. Herbicide nomenclature — A list of common names of
herbicides approved by the WSSA is available at
http:/ / wssa.net/ Weeds/ Tools/Herbicides/Herbici-
deNames.htm. When the common name refers to the
parent acid, the salt or ester forms used in the experi-
ments should be identified at the first mention of the
common name (e.g., methyl ester of diclofop). At the
first mention of a herbicide application rate, list
whether the weight is acid equivalent (ae) or active in-
gredient (ai) (e.g., kg ai ha'). If no common name is
available, use its designation (trade name or code) fol-
lowed by the full chemical name. If the chemistry is
confidential, identify source (company) in parentheses
after designation.

6. Adjuvant nomenclature - Where possible, use WSSA
Herbicide Handbook, 9th edition (2007), p. 421-423; Weed
Science (1985) 33 (Suppl. 1): 22-23; or WSSA Monograph
(1982) Adjuvants for Herbicides. Otherwise, use the most
complete available chemical description of the adju-
vant.

7. Weed nomenclature — Identify weeds by common
names. At first mention of a weed, whether in the title
or text, follow the common name with the scientific
name (underlined and in parentheses). Do not repeat
the scientific name in the text if given in the title. A list

of WSSA approved common and Latin names of
common weed species can be found at http:/ / wssa.net/
Weeds/ID /WeedNames / namesearch.php. If there is no
WSSA-designated common name, use common scien-
tific names from another source such as Hortus Third.

CONTINUED on pg 6 »»
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8. Crop nomenclature — Scientific names for crop plants
are optional. They are not needed for well known
crops, but should be included for less common crops
and whenever needed for clarity. Place scientific
names, underlined and in parentheses, following first
mention of the common name, whether in the title or
text.

9. Soil nomenclature — Include the soil series with tex-
tural classification and the subgroup name using the
terminology of the U.S. Dept. Agric. Natr. Res. Con-
serv. Serv. publication, Soil Taxonomy, U.S. Gov. Print-
ing Office, Washington, D.C. 1988. For soils outside
the U.S.A., use the local official terminology.

10. Measurements — Report all measurements in Interna-
tional System of units (SI). Abbreviate units of mea-
sure if preceded by a number. See Weed Science (2003)
51:1029-1033 for additional suggestions and WSSA
Herbicide Handbook, 9th edition (2007), p. 431-434 for
metric conversions.

11. Abbreviations — Use abbreviations as shown at http:/ /
www.peertrack.net/ WSSA /WSSA_Dir_to_Contrib.
pdf or CBE Style Manual.

12. Numbers — Use Arabic numerals for all numbers with
two or more digits and for all measurements such as
time, weight, length, area, quantity, or degree except
when the number is the first word in the sentence.
Spell out numbers when they are the first word in a
sentence or when they are less than 10 and not mea-
surements.

13. Tables, figures, or literature citations — There will be a
system in place on the abstract submission site to add
these.

SUBJECT INDEX

A subject index consisting of weed / crop names, herbi-
cides, and other key words will be included in addition
to the author index. Providing key words to be used in
indexing will be the responsibility of the authors. Words in
the title are not automatically indexed. Only key words
provided by the authors will be used. The abstract submis-
sion site utilizes a new key word system. There are drop
down boxes for each type of subject with a listing of
choices. It is recommended that you utilize thier pre-
selected choices although there is an area for authors to
type in user defined key words if not found in any of the
selections.

1. A maximum of five key words per abstract will be
indexed. Most abstracts should only require two or
three words.

2. Prioritize key words based on the importance of a
given subject, especially for abstracts containing more
than five weeds and herbicides. Use a priority ranking
of (a) weeds and/ or crops, (b) herbicides, other chem-
icals (including adjuvants) and other types of weed
control (e.g., cultural, biological), (c) additional topic
words or phrases.

3. Use scientific name of weeds, without authority. Genus
plus species is considered one key word.
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4. Genera names may be used when more than one
species in that genus is mentioned in the abstract.

5. Use common names of crops (for less common crops,
use scientific names without authority).

6. Use common names of herbicides and other chemi-
cals (including adjuvants) or code numbers for exper-
imental compounds.

7. Chemical class names, e.g., sulfonylureas, should be
used when more than one herbicide in that class is
mentioned in the abstract.

POSTERS

The information presented as a poster is very similar to
that presented as an oral paper, but it is presented on
poster board rather than orally in a meeting. Directions for
preparing a poster can be found under POSTER SESSION
(see below). The difference between a poster and a com-
mercial exhibit must be clearly understood. The commer-
cial exhibits are presented by Sustaining Members of WSSA
and consist of educational information of a promotional
nature about products or services. Posters may be presented
by personnel of the same sustaining member companies
and may concern commercial products, but they must
present results of completed research with these products
rather than promotional material about them.

POSTER SESSION

There may be split sessions for presentation of posters.
In addition to specifying Poster Session, authors should
indicate a category from Section 1 through 14. Poster
presentations will be grouped by these categories.

1. Authors are expected to be at their poster during the
period reserved for viewing the poster to answer
questions and to discuss their research with interested
parties.

2. Participants in Section 15, the Poster Session, will meet
at a location designated in the program before the
Poster Session begins to elect a chair-elect of the sec-
tion for 2012 (Section Chair in 2013) and discuss recom-
mendations for improvement of the Poster Session.

3. Poster Boards. One board 48 x 48 inches will be
provided for each poster paper. There will be no
exceptions to the rule of one board per paper. Posters
should be no larger than this size.

4. Content of Paper. Text, graphs, and tables must be
easily read from a distance of 6 feet. Titles and headings
should be larger and readable from a greater distance.

5. Because of cost and logistics, it will not be possible to
provide electrical connections, telephone lines for com-
puter connections, video equipment (VCR and video
monitor), or other special equipment for posters.

6. Groups of authors may present more than one poster,
but at least one author must be present at each poster
during the time designated exclusively for viewing the
poster.

CONTINUED on pg 7 »»
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General Program Chair

Rod Lym

Department of Plant Sciences
NDSU Department 7670
Fargo, ND 58108-6050

(701) 231-8996
Rod.Lym@ndsu.edu

Vice-Chair

Jim Kells

Department of Crop and Soil Sciences
Michigan State University

East Lansing, M| 48824
kells@msu.edu

Abstract Editor

Wun S. Chao

USDA, Agricultural Research Service
Biosciences Research Laboratory
PO Box 5674- Univ Sta

Fargo, ND 58105-5674

(701) 239-1256
wun.chao@ars.usda.gov

SECTION CHAIRS

1. AGRONOMIC CROPS
Tom Mueller

University of Tennessee
2431 Joe Johnson Dr.
Knoxville, TN 37996
tmueller@utk.edu

2. HORTICULTURAL CROPS
Andrew MacRae

University of Florida
Horticultural Sciences

Gulf Coast REC

14625 CR 672

Wimauma, FL 33598

(813) 633-4140
awmacrae@ufl.edu

3. TURF AND ORNAMENTALS
Travis Gannon

North Carolina State University
Williams Hall

Box 7620 NCSU Campus
Raleigh, NC 27695
travis_gannon@ncsu.edu
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4. PASTURES, RANGELANDS,
FORESTS AND RIGHT-OF-WAYS
Brent Sellers

University of Florida

3401 Experiment Station

Ona, FL 33865

sellersb@ufl.edu

5. WILDLAND AND AQUATIC
INVASIVES

Sarah Meadows

North Carolina State University
Box 7620

Raleigh, NC 27695
sltrue@ncsu.edu

6. REGULATORY ASPECTS
Melissa A. Bravo

Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture

Botanist/Weed Scientist
Bureau of Plant Industry
2301 North Cameron Street
Harrisburg, PA 17110

(717) 787-7204
mbravo@state.pa.us

7. TEACHING AND EXTENSION
Darrin Dodds

Mississippi State University

Dept. of Plant and Soil Sciences
117 Dorman Hall

Box 9555

Mississippi State, MS 39762
dmd76@pss.msstate.edu

8. FORMULATION, ADJUVANT AND

APPLICATION TECHNOLOGY
Craig Ramsey

USDA APHIS

2301 Research Blvd Ste 108

Ft Collins, CO 80526

(970) 490-4468
Craig.L.Ramsey@aphis.usda.gov

9. WEED BIOLOGY AND ECOLOGY
Robert Nurse

Agriculture and Agri Food Canada
2585 County Road 20

Harrow, Ontario NOR 1GO
robert.nurse@agr.gc.ca

SECTION CHAIRS FOR 2012 PROGRAM

10. BIOCONTROL OF WEEDS

John Lydon

USDA, ARS, Office of National Programs
5601 Sunnyside Ave.

Room 4-2238, Mailstop 5139
Beltsville, MD 20705-5139

(301) 504-6470
john.lydon@ars.usda.gov

11. PHYSIOLOGY

Pat Tranel

320 Edward R. Madigan Laboratory
MC 051

1201 West Gregory Drive

Urbana, IL 61801
tranel@illinois.edu

12. SOIL AND

ENVIRONMENTAL ASPECTS

Jason Krutz

USDA-ARS

Crop Production Systems Research Unit
P O Box 350

Stoneville, MS 38776
jason.krutz@ars.usda.gov

13. INTEGRATED WEED
MANAGEMENT

Wesley Everman

Crop Science Dept.

North Carolina State University
Raleigh, NC 27695
wes_everman@ncsu.edu

14. SUSTAINING MEMBER
EXHIBITS

Steve Gylling

Gylling Data Management Inc.
405 Martin Blvd.

Brookings, SD 57006-4605
steve@gdmdata.com

15. POSTER SESSIONS

Charles Webber

USDA-ARS

Wes Watkins Agricultural Research
Laboratory

911 East Highway 3

Lane, OK 74555-0159

cwebber-usda@lane-ag.org
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WSSA UNDERGRADUATE RESEARCH AWARD - 2012

The Weed Science Society of America (WSSA) has developed an Undergraduate Student Research Grant
designed to encourage and involve exceptional undergraduates in agricultural research. Interested fac-
ulty members are encouraged to identify potential award candidates and discuss the possibility of spon-

soring a research project. Awards may be used as a stipend, for research budget expenses (travel,
supplies, etc.), to defer fees, to defray living expenses for summer research, or any combination of these

items.

AWARD:

APPLICANT:

TO APPLY:

FACULTY
SPONSOR:

HOW TO
APPLY:

Up to $1000 for support of undergraduate research to be conducted over a
minimum of one quarter/semester during 2012. This award may be used to
defray the cost of research supplies or as a stipend. Support of a faculty
sponsor is required. Awards will be made to the student, to be administered
by the faculty sponsor’s department.

The applicant is an undergraduate student with a strong interest in Weed Science.
Students majoring in all related disciplines may apply.

Applicants should prepare a 2-3 page research proposal including name,
address, phone number, E-mail address, title, objective, experimental approach,
discussion, budget and references. The discussion section of the proposal should
describe the expected results and their possible significance to Weed Science. The
student should provide a cover letter in which general academic and career
goals are discussed. A copy of the student’s academic transcripts must also be
provided.

Any faculty member who is actively engaged in Weed Science research is
qualified to be a sponsor. The faculty sponsor should review the research
proposal with special attention to the budget; the distribution of funds should
be approved by both the student and sponsor. In addition, the sponsor should
provide a letter of reference including a statement of his/her willingness to
supervise the proposed research and to provide any needed space, equipment and
supplies above those requested in the proposal. The sponsor is encouraged to
assist the student in presenting his/her results at a regional Weed Science
Meeting.

The completed proposal, academic transcripts, cover letter and faculty letter
of support should be forwarded to: Dr. John Jachetta, Dow AgroSciences,
9330 Zionsville Road, Indianapolis, IN 46268-1054; Phone: (317) 337-4686,
Fax (317) 337-4649, E-mail: jjjachetta@dow.com. Proposals should be received
no later than November 11, 2011. Funding decisions will be made by January
27,2012, and presented at the 2012 WSSA National Meeting Awards Ceremony.
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WASHINGTON

FY 2012 FUNDING FOR USDA
PROGRAMS NOSEDIVES

The House passed its FY 2012 agri-
culture appropriations bill on June 16,
2011 by a vote of 217-203. The Senate
has yet to take action on it version of
the FY 2012 agriculture appropria-
tions. Most agencies and programs
saw double digit reductions in their
FY 2012 appropriations from the
House compared to FY 2011. The only
bright spot was getting the Regional
IPM Centers funding boosted from $3
million to $4 million. The House Ag
Approps Committee “concurs” with
the USDA-ARS proposal to close 10
research facilities in the following lo-
cations: Fairbanks, Alaska; Shafter,
California; Brooksville, Florida;
Watkinsville, Georgia; New Orleans,
Louisiana; Coshocton, Ohio; Lane,
Oklahoma; Clemson, South Carolina;
Weslaco, Texas; and Beaver, West Vir-
ginia. The Committee provides the
Secretary of Agriculture the authority
to transfer a closed facility to an 1862,
1890, 1994 or Hispanic-serving agri-
cultural college or university provided

the institution agrees to maintain the
facility for agricultural and natural re-
sources research for a minimum of 25
years.

Within the National Institute of
Food Agriculture (NIFA), the House
Ag Approps Committee “regrets it
cannot provide an increase for the
Agriculture and Food Research Initia-
tive for fiscal year 2012. While the
committee appreciates the work of the
dedicated staff of NIFA, especially for
their efforts to reorganize the agency
and raise the profile of agricultural
research as directed by the Food, Con-
servation, and Energy Act of 2008, it
is concerned about some of the re-
search being funded by the agency. For
example, the agency recently awarded
more than $23 million in grants to
improve regional and local food sys-
tems. Over the past few years, numer-
ous reports from Federal agencies and
private philanthropic and scientific
organizations have highlighted the
need for the United States to invest in
agricultural research, particularly to
ensure productivity growth and to

by Lee Van Wychen, Director of Science Policy

develop and refine sound natural
resources management practices for
U.S. farmers and ranchers and others
around the world. In light of this ad-
vice and the nation’s serious budget
deficit and debt problems, the agency
should be focusing its research efforts
on only the highest priority, scientifi-
cally merited research. While there are
many interesting research topics and
a multitude of issues that could be
researched, the Committee expects
the agency to focus on its core mission
of agricultural research by setting a
very high standard for research funded
by the agency and requiring a rigorous
peer review.” I hope the Senate Ag
Approps Committee shows a little
more understanding of the value of
agricultural research when they mark
up their version of the ag appropria-
tions bill.

NPDES PERMITS
We need your help!
We need your help to make sure
H.R. 872 passes the Senate. H.R. 872
CONTINUED on pg 10

USDA Program Description FY2010 | FY2011 | FY 2012 House | Change 11-12

Dollars in Thousands Percent
Agricultural Research Service $1,179,639 $1,133,230 $993,345 -12.3%
Economic Research Service $82,478 $81,814 $70,000 -14.4%
National Ag Statistics Service $161,830 $156,447 $149,500 -4.4%
National Institute of Food Agriculture $788,243 $698,740 $600,800 -14.0%
- Hatch Act $215,000 $236,334 $208,000 -12.0%
- Cooperative Forestry Research $29,000 $32,934 $30,000 -8.9%
- Improved Pest Mngmnt & Biological Control $16,185 $16,153 $14,000 -13.3%
- Agriculture and Food Research Initiative $262,482 $264,470 $229,500 -13.2%
- Extension Activities $494,923 $479,132 $411,200 -14.2%
- Smith Lever $297,500 $293,911 $259,200 -11.8%
- Integrated Activities $60,022 $36,926 $8,000 -78.3%
- Section 406 $45,148 $29,000 $8,000 -72.4%
- Regional IPM Centers $4,096 $3,000 $4,000 33.3%
- FQPA Risk Mitigation (RAMP) $4,388 $0 $0 0%
- Crops affected by FQPA (CAR) $1,365 $0 $0 0%
- Methyl Bromide Transitions $3,054 $2,000 $0 -100%
- Organic Transitions $5,000 $4,000 $4,000 0%
Animal and Plant Health Inspect. Serv. (APHIS) $904,953 $863,270 790,000 -8.5%
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WASHINGTON REPORT CONTINUED from pg 9

ensures that pesticide applications
over or near water are regulated
through the Federal Insecticide, Fun-
gicide and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA)
and fixes some misguided court deci-
sions that have resulted in a duplica-
tive and costly National Pollutant
Discharge Elimination System permit.
On March 31, the House passed H.R.
872 by a vote of 292-130. On June 21,
Senate Ag Committee passed H.R. 872
without any amendments. Nineteen of
the 21 Senators on the Committee sup-
ported the bill. Currently, Sen. Cardin
from Maryland has placed a hold on
the bill. By placing a hold on the bill,
Cardin blocks the measure from com-
ing to the floor for passage under
unanimous consent. Under Senate
practice, it would take 60 votes to
break the hold. This is where you come
in! Hopefully you have received an
email on this issue from President Bar-
rett. Please ask your Senators to sup-
port H.R. 872. Please click here: Take
action on NPDES legislation. It only
takes a minute!

AQUATIC PLANT CONTROL
RESEARCH PROGRAM

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
(Civil Works) has proposed to elimi-
nate the Aquatic Plant Control Re-
search Program (APCRP) in the FY
2012 budget. This is the nation’s only
federally authorized program for
research and development of science-

based management strategies for inva-
sive aquatic weeds. We are asking the
Army Corps of Engineers and Con-
gress to restore funding to $4 million
for FY 2012. The Corps” APCRP exper-
tise and importance was on full dis-
play at a recent Congressional field
hearing on efforts to control and erad-
icate giant salvinia. The June 27th field
hearing was organized by Rep. John
Fleming (LA-04) and held at Louisiana
State University in Shreveport. Dr.
Michael Grodowitz, Biomanagement
Team Leader for the Army Corps of
Engineers, was called on to testify at
the hearing. I'd also like to recognize
fellow weed scientists, Dr. Randy
Westbrooks, Dr. Dearl Sanders, and Dr.
Damon Waitt, for their testimony on
behalf of the House Natural Resources
Subcommittee on Fisheries, Wildlife,
Oceans and Insular Affairs, chaired by
Rep. Fleming. The Aquatic Plant Con-
trol Research Program funds the work
of Dr. Michael Grodowitz, along with
18 other aquatic plant management
researchers. But with APCRP slated to
be zeroed out in FY 2012, we will lose
the expertise and institutional knowl-
edge of all of the Army Corps’ invasive
aquatic plant management researchers.
This is simply unacceptable. We un-
derstand that the country is in fiscally
tough times and everyone has to take
some cuts and make some sacrifices.
But, we are strongly opposed to elimi-
nating the entire Army Corps Aquatic

Plant Control Research Program! I will
need your help to convince Assistant
Secretary of the Army for Civil Works,
Jo-Ellen Darcy, and Congress about the
value of the APCRP. Expect an email
from WSSA President Barrett in the
near future asking for your support of
APCRP.

PROGRAM OF RESEARCH ON
THE ECONOMICS OF INVASIVE
SPECIES (PREISM)

The 2011 workshop of the USDA
Economic Research Service’s Program
of Research on the Economics of Inva-
sive Species (PREISM) was held on
May 17, 2011 in Washington, D.C. The
workshop was a collaboration be-
tween USDA-ERS and the Farm Foun-
dation, NFP. The presentations from
the workshop are available on the
Farm Foundation website at:

http:/ / www.farmfoundation.org /

webcontent/
2011-PREISM-Workshop-1740.
aspx?a=1740&z=91&

Lee Van Wychen, Ph.D.
Science Policy Director
National and Regional Weed

Science Societies
900 2nd St. NE, Suite 205
Washington, DC 20002
Lee.VanWychen@wssa.net
Cell: 202-746-4686
www.wssa.net

PEOPLE

PLACES

THE

N EWS

Kansas State University Weed Scientists recognized for
Extension and Teaching Excellence

Dr. Curtis Thompson, Professor / Extension Weed
Management Specialist, received the Gamma Sigma Delta
Excellence in Extension Award at the Kansas State Uni-
versity Spring 2011 Reception on April 22, 2011.

Anita Dille was one of four Kansas State University
Faculty that was awarded the Commerce Bank Outstand-
ing Undergraduate Teaching Award. She received the
award during the College of Agriculture Commencement

ceremonies on May 14, 2011.

Dr. Anita Dille, Associate Professor, Weed Ecology, was
recognized with the Gamma Sigma Delta Outstanding
Teaching Award at the Kansas State University Spring 2011

Reception.
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PRESIDENT

Michael Barrett

University of Kentucky

Department of Plant and Soil Sciences
409 Plant Science Building

Lexington, KY 40546-0312

Telephone: (859) 257-5020, ext. 80712
Fax: (859) 257-2185

e-mail: mbarrett@uky.edu

PRESIDENT-ELECT

Rod Lym

North Dakota State University
Loftsgard Hall 474D

P. O. Box 6050

Fargo, ND 58108-6050
Telephone: (701) 231-8996
Fax: (701) 231-8474

e-mail: rod.lym@ndsu.edu

VICE-PRESIDENT
Jim Kells
Telephone: (517) 355-0271

e-mail: kells@msu.edu

PAST-PRESIDENT

John J. Jachetta

DowAgro Sciences Bldg 308 2E/05
9330 Zionsville Road
Indianapolis, IN 46268
Telephone: (317) 337-4686

Fax: (317) 337-4649

e-mail: jjjachetta@dow.com

SECRETARY

David Vitolo

Syngenta Crop Protection
410 Swing Road
Greensboro, NC 27419
Telephone: (916) 316-6951
Fax: (336) 632-6950

e-mail: david.vitolo@syngenta.com

TREASURER
Anita Dille
Telephone: (785) 532-7240

e-mail: dieleman@ksu.edu

DIRECTOR OF PUBLICATIONS
James V. Anderson

USDA-ARS, PSR

1605 Albrecht Blvd.

Fargo, ND 58105-5674

Telephone: (701) 239-1263

Fax: (701) 239-1252

e-mail: james.anderson@ars.usda.gov

DIRECTOR OF SCIENCE POLICY
Lee Van Wychen

900 Second St. NE, Suite 205
Washington, DC 20002

Telephone: (202) 746-4686

e-mail: Lee.VanWychen@wssa.net

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

Joyce Lancaster

P. O. Box 1897

Lawrence, KS 66044

Telephone: (785) 843-1235, ext. 250
Fax (785) 843-1274

e-mail: jlancaster@allenpress.com

IWSS

Albert J. Fischer

Vegetable Crops Dept
University of California
One Shields Ave.

Davis, CA 95616
Telephone: (530) 752-7386
Fax: (530) 752-4604

e-mail: ajfischer@ucdavis.edu

CAST

John Bonner

505 Capitol Court, NE, Suite 200
Washington, DC 20002-4397
Telephone: (202) 675-8333, Ext 11
Fax: (202) 675-8334

AIBS (Our Representative)
Lee Van Wychen

900 Second St. NE, Suite 205
Washington, DC 20002
Telephone: (202) 746-4686

e-mail: Lee.VanWychen@wssa.net

IMPORTANT ADDRESSES

NEWSLETTER EDITORS:

WSSA

Clifford (Trey) Koger
Syngenta

112 Meadowlark Lane
Indianola, MS 38751
Cell: (662) 207-1604

e-mail: trey.koger@syngenta.com

Aquatic Plant Mgmt. Society (APMS)
Chetta Owens

Telephone: (972) 436-2215

e-mail: chetta@laerf.org

NEWSS

Dwight D. Lingenfelter, M.S.

Extension Agronomist

Dept. of Crop and Soil Sciences

Penn State University

116 ASI Building; University Park, PA 16802
Telephone: (814) 865-2242

Fax: (814) 863-7043

e-mail: DXL18@psu.edu

NCWSS

Harlene Hatterman-Valenti
North Dakota State University
Department of Plant Sciences
470E Loftsgard Hall

P. O. Box 6050, Dept. 7670
Fargo, ND 58108-6050
Telephone: (701) 231-8536
Fax: (701) 231-8474

e-mail: h.hatterman.valenti@ndsu.edu

SWSS

Al Rankins

Mississippi Institutions of Higher Learning
Office of Academic and Student Affairs
3825 Ridgewood Road; Jackson, MS 39211
Telephone: (601) 432-6321

Fax: (601) 432-6978

e-mail: arankins@mississippi.edu

WSWS

Cheryl Fiore

Department of Entomology, Plant Pathology
and Weed Science

New Mexico State University

Box 30003 MSC 3BE; Las Cruces, NM 88003

Telephone: (575) 646-1627

Fax: (575) 646-8087

e-mail: ciore@nmsu.edu

CWSS-SCM

Anita Drabyk

P. O. Box 674; Pinawa, MB ROE 1L0
Telephone: (204) 753-2915

Fax: (204) 753-2363

e-mail: assistant@cwss-scm.ca

IWSS

Micheal D. K. Owen

lowa State University

3218 Agronomy Hall; Ames, IA 50011
Telephone: (515) 294-5936

Fax: (515) 294-9985

e-mail: mdowen@iastate.edu
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DATE

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS

EVENT

LOCATION

CONTACT

July 26-27, 2011

WeedOlympics

Knoxville, Tennessee

http://weedolympics2011.org

September 5-7, 2011

Resistance 2011
Rothamsted Research

West Common
Harpenden, Hertfordshire, UK

stephen.moss@bbsrc.ac.uk

September 11-16, 2011

XIIth International Symposium on
Biological Control of Weeds

Kohala Coast of the Big Island
of Hawaii

http://uhhconferencecenter.com/xiii_isbcw.html

September 25-30, 2011

Asian-Pacific Weed Science

Society Conference

Sebel Cairns
North Queensland, Australia

www.apwss2011.com

December 15-19, 2011

6th World Congress on Allelopathy

Guangzhou, China

http://www.international-allelopathy-society.org/
main/WCA/index.html

February 6-9, 2012

WSSA Annual Meeting

Hilton Hotel
Waikoloa Village, Hawaii

Rod Lym, Program Chair
Tel: 701-231-8996
Rod.Lym@ndsu.edu

March 27-29, 2012

7th International IPM Symposium,
“IPM on the World Stage”

Memphis Cook Convention Center
Memphis, Tennessee, USA

Symposium Website:
http://www.ipmcenters.org/ipmsymposium12/

SEND NEWSLETTER
MATERIAL TO:

Dr. Clifford Koger (Trey)
Editor, WSSA Newsletter
112 Meadowlark Lane
Indianola, MS 38751
trey.koger@syngenta.com
(662) 207-1604 Cell

THINK NEWSLETTER

Deadline for Sept. issue
August 1, 2011

WSSA Contacts at Allen Press, Inc.

For All Contacts:
Phone: (800) 627-1326, (785) 843-1234 - Fax: (785) 843-1274

Joyce Lancaster, Executive Secretary

Ext. 250; E-mail: jlancaster@allenpress.com

Regarding: Society reimbursements, committee activities, membership
reports, list rental requests

Rusty Wright, Association Manager

Ext. 215; E-mail: rwright@allenpress.com

Regarding: Membership payments, orders, address changes, claims,
author billing

Kate Counter, Meeting Manager
Ext. 225; E-mail: kcounter@allenpress.com
Regarding: WSSA annual meeting

Tracy Candelaria, Managing Editor
E-mail: tcandelaria@allenpress.com
Regarding: Reviewer questions
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